HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

September 22, 2009

2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Anita Fisher-teacher, Kathy Cofer-teacher, Lesley Bone-teacher, Dana Thomas-parent and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors: Stacy Elliott-parent and classified staff member

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed September agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Thomas-1st, Fisher -2nd)

Mrs. Handel presented the August minutes.   Committee approved the minutes with corrections in the form of typographical errors only(Thomas-1st, Cofer-2nd).

Mrs. Handel shared the results of the NCLB and CATS assessment from Spring 2009.  Howevalley continues to meet NCLB requirements as well as showing significant gains in all areas.  Scores figured using the KASC formulas show Howevalley with the following results:

Reading
96

Math

99.67

Science
96.94

Social Studies
87.72

Writing
97.84

Transition Index
95.66
Mrs, Handel met with the staff just prior to the SBDM meeting and said they were pleased with the results.  Teachers immediately saw the success as a direct correlation to the use of Thoughtful Education strategies and the learning club opportunities.  Further test score analysis will occur with teachers during the coming weeks.

Mrs. Handel shared that Gwen Burns had been recommended for the last ESS intervention assistant position.  

Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented for review.  Safety concerns were with the bridge on the playground equipment and the zip line.  

With no other business the meeting adjourned at 3:47 p.m.  

